
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE   

OSHKOSH POLICE DEPARTMENT 

________________________________________  
  

Date:  03/15/2024 
Time:          09:30 AM 

Contact:      Officer Kate Mann 
                  Public Affairs/ Crime Prevention  
                  (920)236-5742 
Subject:      UPDATE: Accident in the 300 Block of N. Westhaven Drive 

 

UPDATE: The 89-year old pedestrian passed away at a local hospital 

on 03/14/2024.  
 

On March 13, 2024 at approximately 1:35 PM, the Oshkosh Police 
Department was notified of an accident in the 300 Block of N Westhaven 
Drive, in the City of Oshkosh, involving a pedestrian and a vehicle.  

 
Investigation revealed that the 89-year-old pedestrian was walking on the 
sidewalk. A vehicle driven by a 78-year-old female backing into the 

roadway struck the pedestrian.  
 

The pedestrian was transported to the Theda Clark with significant 
injuries.  
 

The driver of the vehicle is being cooperative with the investigation and the 
investigation is still on going.  
 

The roadway was closed for an hour and twenty minutes.  It is now back 
open.  

 
If anyone has information regarding this incident, they are encouraged to 
contact the Oshkosh Police Department at 920-236-5700. If you have 
information about this incident, but wish to remain anonymous, please 
contact the Winnebago County Crime Stoppers at 920-231-8477; or 
through the P3 App. 
 

 

 

 

  
        

  
        

    
                

  

City of Oshkosh   

Police Department   

  
420  Jackson Street   

Oshkosh, WI  54901   
Tel:  920 - 236 - 5700   

www.oshkoshpd.com   
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